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Roundabout Construction Closure at Wilson 

Avenue and Ninth Street Starting March 7 
 

Roundabout construction kicks off the Wilson Avenue Corridor Project, 

the first project of the Transportation General Obligation (GO) Bond, 

approved by voters in 2020 

 

As part of the first phase of the Wilson Avenue Corridor Project, the Wilson Avenue and Ninth 

Street intersection will be closed starting March 7. Improvements include a single-lane 

roundabout and separated bike lanes.  

Construction activity is scheduled to continue through late May. Local and emergency access 

will be maintained. 

The Wilson Avenue Corridor Project is a multi-phase modernization project that will improve 

safety and east-west connectivity for all users along Wilson Avenue from Second Street to 

15th Street. 

The City of Bend Transportation Bond Oversight Committee identified the Wilson Avenue 

Corridor Project as the first project of the Transportation General Obligation (GO) Bond, 

approved by voters in 2020.  

  



 

DETOUR ROUTES  

 

Wilson Avenue traffic will be detoured via Third Street to Reed Market Road to 15th Street.  

Ninth Street traffic will be detoured via Reed Market Road to 15th Street to Wilson Avenue to 

Bridgeford Boulevard to Zeller Lane. 

For more information about the project, visit bendoregon.gov/wilson. 

 

 

Accommodation Information for People with Disabilities 
To obtain this information in an alternate format such as Braille, large print, electronic formats, etc. 
please contact Anne Aurand at aaurand@bendoregon.gov or 541-388-5573; Relay Users Dial 7-1-1. 


